Outstanding!

Whenever parents get together and start talking about their children and family it always seems to follow that the focus of the conversation will be what goes wrong or doesn’t work. A moan about one member of the family or another for what they fail to do, rather than when they do something helpful. It is easy to fall into the habit of only noticing when things go wrong and before you know it, children are doing the same. 

Let’s face it we hear more about what their brother has done to annoy them than we do when he helps them with a problem and before we realise it we find ourselves constantly finding fault and watching for trouble spots.

So here’s a thought – lets spot the positives. A great way of encouraging your family to start being helpful, supportive and kind is to start a simple “outstanding chart”.

This doesn’t need to be complicated, if you have an artist in the family get them to draw a picture or simply use a star chart system and stickers if you prefer. 

Every time you catch a member of the family being simply outstanding, a spot or sticker gets added to the chart. It is not a competition so no names are added or attributed, this is a family event. You can add a further dimension in that once the family has reached 25 spots or stickers, there’s a family reward – a movie night, picnic or trip to the park – it doesn’t need to cost anything. 

Simple, ordinary acts can count – helping one another without being asked, helping to set the table, helping younger sisters or brothers, feeding pets – anything which contributes to the running of the family home which you would usually need to nag for! Encourage everyone to look out for these acts of outstanding helpfulness and kindness and see if this helps to create a more outstanding family atmosphere! You might be surprised. 

If you would like to discuss anything please contact the Parent Support Advisor at school.
